
District 2 Disclosures 
02/03/22 BOCC Zoning Meeting 

 
H.11.  File #3717. Carter and Jessica Hayes request a change of zoning classification 

from AU to RU-2-4. (21Z00042) (Tax Accounts 2318403 and 2318404). 
 

January 7, 2022 
• Merritt Island residents Deborah and Don Barker emailed the District 2 office, 

requesting a meeting and expressing concerns about the proposal. 
January 10, 2022 

• Merritt Island residents Alain and Sandy Carpentier emailed their objections to the 
proposal. 

• Merritt Island resident Richard Schneider emailed the District 2 office, expressing his 
agreement with Alain and Sandy Carpentier (above). 

• Merritt Island resident Don Barker copied the District 2 office on an email to Natural 
Resources referencing the existence of a canal near the subject property. 

January 14, 2022 
• Merritt Island resident Don Barker met with District 2 staff to express concerns about 

the proposal. 
January 26, 2022 

• Ron Davis emailed the District 2 office on behalf of the Sunset Lakes HOA, 
expressing the HOA’s concerns about the proposal. 

• Merritt Island residents Deborah and Don Barker emailed their objections to the 
proposal. 

• Phil Bennardo emailed the District 2 office on behalf of the North Merritt Island HOA, 
expressing the HOA’s concerns about the proposal. 

January 30, 2022 
• Merritt Island resident Mary Brotherton emailed her objections to the proposal. 

January 31, 2022 
• Merritt Island resident Don Barker met with District 2 staff to express his concerns 

about the proposal, and provided photos of a canal near the subject property 
• Michael Yauch, Vice-President of the North Merritt Island HOA, emailed a letter to the 

District 2 office which expressed concerns about the proposal. 
February 1, 2022 

• Merritt Island resident Sandy Carpentier met with District 2 staff to express concerns 
about the proposal, and provided a petition signed by local residents in opposition to 
the proposed rezoning. 

• Alain and Casandra “Sandy” Carpentier emailed their objections to the proposal. 
• The District 2 office received a letter from Merritt Island resident Ann Doucette, who 

expressed her and her husband’s concerns about the proposal. 
• Commissioner Lober inquired through the Planning & Zoning division whether the 

applicant would be amenable to certain restrictions.  
• Merritt Island resident Brittany McLeod and Michael McLeod emailed their concerns 

about the proposal. 
February 2, 2022 

• Merritt Island resident Malcolm Cater emailed his objections to the proposal. 


